

November 9, 1938.

Geneva, N.

A HOUSE WARMING

Director Parrott will hold open house at his residence at Castle and North Streets tomorrow afternoon from four to six for all of those associated with the Station. Sharing honors with him in the receiving line will be the recently elected heads of the Ceres Circle, Mrs. J. R. Sanborn, and of the Station Club, Dr. J. G. Horsfall.

THE CHEMISTS CLUB

Tomorrow night at 7:00 o'clock in Jordan Hall, Dr. S. N. Van Voorhis of the University of Rochester will address the Geneva Chemists Club on "Applications of the Cyclotron to Problems of Biology and Chemistry." The meeting will be

preceded by a dinner at Fairchild's Restaurant at 6:00 o'clock.

THE GARDEN CLUB

Thursday appears to be a popular date for meetings for the Geneva Garden Club is also holding its regular monthly meeting at the Station tomorrow evening. The session will be held in the greenhouses, beginning at 8:00 o'clock and the program will be devoted to chrysanthemums.

THE ROLL CALL

Dr. Kertesz announces that the Red Cross Roll Call at the Station will begin Saturday morning, in view of the fact that the Station will be closed on Armistice Day, the official opening date of the Roll Call. When it comes to the group assisting Dr. Kertesz, the H's have it, for here is the list: The Chemistry Building, Dr. Hayward; Entomology, Dr. Hervey; Hedrick Hall, Dr. Horsfall; Dairy, Dr. Hofer; Jordan Hall, Mrs. Hening. Let's all answer "Present" when these folks call on us.

A GRANT-IN-AID

The American Academy of Arts and Sciences, with headquarters in Boston, has given Dr. Carpenter a grant of funds for the purchase of special equipment for studies on the effect of light on proteins.

HOLE AGAIN

We are delighted to note that our hospital list is closed out completely this week with the return home of Miss Barnes from the Geneva General Hospital last Saturday and of Dr. Dahlberg from the Memorial Hospital in Ithaca on Monday.

WILL ATTEND CHICAGO MEETINGS

Mr. Parrott is leaving Saturday night for Chicago where he will attend the annual meeting of the Land Grant College Association. The sessions will continue thru Wednesday of next week.

GOING TO WASHINGTON

Mr. Sayre, Dr. Hofer, Mr. Slater, and Mr. Luckett will be in Washington next week in connection with meetings of the American Society of Agronomy and the Soil Science Society of America. Mr. Sayre is reporting on fertilizer placement experiments with vegetable crops, Dr. Hofer on seed "sterilization" work in progress in his laboratory, and Mr. Slater will present a paper by Mr. Carlton and himself before one of the Sections of the Soil Science Society. Dr. Hofer will also preside at a round table conference on legume inoculants. Mr. Luckett as Editor of the JOURNAL of the American Society of Agronomy will report on the status of the JOURNAL and participate in several conferences as an ex officio member of various committees.

SCIENCE TEACHERS

About twenty-five science teachers from the Catholic High Schools of Rochester, Auburn, Elmira, and vicinity paid a brief visit to the Station last Saturday. In the afternoon Dr. Carpenter addressed the group on the "Utilization of Agricultural Waste".

A GOOD RECORD

Under Dr. Pederson's direction, the Station turned in contributions to the Y. M. C. A. last week that totalled well above the previous high mark of last year and helped materially in putting the Professional Division in the enviable position of being one of the two divisions to meet their quotas in the Y campaign.

THE GENERAL CHAIRMAN

Mr. Parrott was selected as General Chairman of the Geneva Apple Blossom Festival Committee at a meeting of the Board of Directors of the Chamber of Commerce and a number of representative persons selected to serve on the General Committee. Mr. Lee Taylor is Co-Chairman, Mr. Morris of the Geneva Trust Company, Treasurer, and Mr. Luckett, Secretary. The Western New York Apple Blossom Festival will be held here in Geneva on May 13.

STATION CLUB PROPERTY CUSTODIAN

Miss Mabel Sperry has agreed to serve as Custodian of Station Club property for the coming year. Miss Sperry has the keys to the lockers and will inaugurate a recording system which will enable her to keep track of Club property loaned out for special events.

WHICH KITTEN?

One bright orange-colored knit mitten was found near the Dairy Building and can be had by calling at the Editor's office. Also, a pair of black silk gloves are pinned up on the bulletin board in Jordan Hall and may be had for the asking.
